04 May 2020 


[bookmark: _GoBack]Dear Residents,
Your Catering, Events & Entertainment Committee (CE&E) had in excess of R20 000 in accumulated funds at the end of February.
As a result of the lockdown restrictions certain planned events have had to be cancelled and funds earmarked to pay for them are now surplus to our requirements.  The CE&E committee felt that, in view of the hardship being faced by many of the poorer communities in Cape Town, some of our funds could be better used to help those in need in some small way.
The CE&E committee felt that a donation should be made to a charity or group run only by volunteers who received no remuneration for their services.  We have identified a group called “#1for1” which is  run by a number of ladies from Pinelands who provide meals for the needy.   They have arranged for a bakery to provide them with bread at a discounted price and we will be meeting this cost to the tune of R10 000.   “#1for1” have expressed their deep appreciation for our donation.  
I hope, as I am sure you do, that within a few months we will be able to resume at least some of our social functions, because now that we are able to walk around the village, I have so enjoyed seeing and speaking to many of you again.
Sincerely,
Felicity Walker
Chairman – CE&E Committee 
Evergreen Bergvliet


